

Osmond Elementary

Daniel Barnes, Principal Phone – 307-885-9457 Fax – 307-886-5789 www.osmond.lcsd2.org

January 2021

1/4/21

School resumes from Winter Break

1/11/21

Winter Session of Dry Creek Academy begins

1/12/21 1/14/21

6th Grade Ski

1/13/21

School Spelling Bee

1/14/21

Zoom PTO meeting ~ 10 am
All interested parents are invited.
Please email Mr. Barnes at
dabarnes@lcsd2.org if you would like a link to the Zoom meeting

1/19/21 1/21/21

5th Grade Ski

1/20/21

District Spelling Bee District Office – 9am

1/26/21

4th Grade Ski

2/2/21

4th Grade Ski



Dry Creek Academy

Our Winter Dry Creek Academy session begins on Monday, January 11th, and will run for four weeks, ending on Wednesday, February 3rd. Please note the day of the week each club is being held. Students should be reminded to check the Dry Creek Academy bulletin board to see which club they are in. Please note that some of the classes are offered on both days, but students will be in either one or the other day, not both days!

Monday

6 Space Kickball (5th & 6th grade only), Winter Arts & Crafts, iMovie, K'Nex, Woodworking, Maker Space, Bath Bombs & Lip Balm, and String Art.

Wednesday

6th Grade Girls Volleyball, Winter Arts & Crafts, Kid's Yoga, CPR/Basic First Aid (5th & 6th grade only), Origami, Fleece Scarf/Hat, All Things Harry Potter, and No Sew Fleece Blanket.

Monday/Wednesday

Wickiup Broadcasting Company (WBC)

Winter Has Arrived!

A goal of our physical education department is to teach sports/activities that will keep students active throughout their lives. Skiing and snowboarding are an obvious choice as we are privileged to live in an area with abundant snowfall. Thanks to your support of the fundraiser and reduced prices offered by Pine Creek Ski Resort, we are able to offer two days of skiing/snowboarding with instruction for each grade level. If your child sold at least four items in the fundraiser, both days for a lift ticket and rentals are covered. If they didn't participate or sell enough items, please make sure to have money to the school prior to their scheduled trips. The cost is \$50 total for two days of lift tickets and two days of rentals. The two days increase the likelihood that our young skiers will taste enough success to instill a desire to continue. It is amazing to see how quickly they learn! Please remember that due to COVID-19, these trips are SUBJECT TO CHANGE AND/OR CANCELLATION! Thank you

for your understanding and patience as we work through these challenging times!

Cougar Chronicle January 2021

December 2020

Dear Families.

Since our elementary school benefits from Title I funding (which enables us to provide small group instruction to all students), we would appreciate your input regarding this Title I Parent Participation Policy. The Lincoln County School District #2 policy is included for your review.

Here are some options for you to share your ideas for improvement with us.

A- A short Google Survey accessed through this link. https://forms.gle/bBzs98qYTBe7tfdx9

B- A Zoom Meeting hosted by the Title I teachers across the district on Thursday, January 14 at noon. https://lcsd2.zoom.us/i/99503770412

C- Email Cheyanne Wolfley, the district Title I Grant Coordinator, at cheyanne.wolfley@lcsd2.org

Thank you for your support and input, The Title I Team

IB

Title I Parent Participation Policies

A major goal of the Lincoln County School District #2 Title I program is to encourage high levels of parent involvement in the education of children who are served by the Title I program. Everyone benefits when the school and the home work together to promote high performance by students. We will be most effective when all stakeholders fulfill their role in a responsible manner.

To promote high quality parent involvement in the Title I program, staff and district administration will:

- Notify each child's parents in a timely manner that the child has been selected to
 participate in Title I and why the child has been selected for participation. As a
 part of this process, parents will receive information on the goals, objectives, and
 methods of the Title I program. As a part of this process, the school will provide
 the opportunity for teachers, parents, and students to enter into a compact which
 will define goals, expectations, and shared responsibilities of all parties for
 maximum learning.
- Report to each child's parents on the child's progress at the end of each term, and at other times as appropriate.
- Establish conferences between individual parents and teachers at least once per year and more often as needed.
- Provide training for parents to promote the education of their children at home (ex. invite parents to attend the annual Title I conference, coordinate parent involvement with other programs).
- Provide timely information concerning the Title I program including program plans and evaluations at registration time, at public meetings, in news releases, and at individual conferences.
- Convene annually at least one public meeting to which all parents of eligible children will be invited.
 - To solicit parents' suggestions in the planning, development, and the operation of the program.
 - To consult with parents about how the school can work with them to achieve the program's objectives.
- Provide parents with an opportunity to establish mechanisms for maintaining ongoing involvement and communication among parents, teachers, and school officials (ex. the organization of a Parent Advisory Council).
- Involve parents of students participating in Title I programs in the development of a written parent participation policy, including the development of the districts' consolidated grant.
- Allocate district resources to parent involvement activities

ADOPTED: February 12, 2004

Cougar Chronicle January 2021

Busy Bee!







Classrooms will be holding their preliminary Spelling Bees to decide on the three representatives from each classroom to participate in the Osmond Written 4th-6th Grade Spelling Bee on Wednesday, January 13th. The top five spellers from each grade will advance to the District Bee for 4th-6th grades on Wednesday, January 20th. The top ten 6th graders for the District will then advance to the District 6th-8th Bee on February 10th.

Osmond Elementary has AMAZING TALENT!



















Cougar Chronicle January 2021